
Prologue to the Way of the Wyse-Art

Welcome back to the Way of the Wyse-Art. It is now five years since we commenced 
this journey with the release of level one in 2012. In this time we have seen that the 
material given has been life changing for many individuals.

The reason for this lies in the power of the teachings given from our spiritual teacher, 
Rev Mario Schoenmaker, which have been recast for the twenty-first century. Because 
the impulse of the Wyse-Art originates with Rev Mario, it contains something of his 
power, which is the power of Christ, and it is this power that has created often far-
reachingtransformations in the lives of those who have tackled the course.

Level Three is specifically focused upon the priesthood of the Order of Melchizedek. 
This means that it is relevant to those who have either already been ordained, or feel 
they would like to use the course to prepare for ordination. As before, there are three 
protocols to working with the course:

1. Set aside a regular time, as arranged with your mentor, where you will work 
with the material. 

2. Have your own special space within your home where you can be alone. 

3. Maintain a Wyse-Art journal. 

In Level Three however, there is a fourth practice with which you will become familiar 
and that is the celebration of the Cosmic Mass. There is a copy of the Mass included 
with the initial package. It has been slightly adapted for the use of the Free Priest, but 
all the elements of the original service have been retained. For most Free Priests the 
altar will be very simple. A table is quite sufficient. The different elements needed for 
the altar are discussed on the inside page of the Mass, and can be again adapted to the 
the celebrant’s situation.

The modules follow the pattern you are familiar with: an introductory piece of music; 
a discourse on the material of the module completed finishing with the reprise of the 
initial music.

You will notice that the Book of the Wyse-Art shows significant modifications for this 
level for we are contemplating mysteries that themselves move us even deeper into the 
Mysteries of Christ.

Your mentor will be looking forward to hearing from you!

When you are ready, have your Book at hand, place the first CD into the player and sit 
comfortably ...


